Person Centered Planning (PCP) FAQs # 2                    
How will DMH monitor the implementation of PCP by vendors? 
DMH vendors are expected to develop a PCP implementation plan.  Monitoring will occur via on-site contract monitoring visits.  Process-oriented outcomes for PCP may include: the number of staff trained in PCP; the number of staff trained as PCP facilitators: the number of staff who have received training that supports PCP (such as Motivational Interviewing, Trauma-Informed Care; Cultural Competence); PCP training incorporated into staff orientation and ongoing professional development. 

Client-specific outcomes may be developed by the CBFS outcomes workgroup at a later date.

Questions assessing the impact of PCP including questions regarding individuals’ experience with contractors in the development of their IAPs  (such as the degree to which they felt included, respected, listened to, were driving the plan etc.) have been incorporated into the annual consumer survey conducted by the University of Massachusetts on behalf of DMH.

Please refer to previously posted FAQs regarding PCP and rehab option. Following rehab option guidelines and following a person-centered planning approach will reinforce each other. Rehab option reviews may be a source of feedback regarding the incorporation of PCP principles.

How will DMH implement PCP into Case Management Services?

Case managers will also receive PCP training. Some case managers will be identified as facilitator trainers. With support from staff development, these individuals will train other case managers. Case managers will start to use this approach as they are trained when developing ISPs. 

How will DMH implement PCP on inpatient units?

The PCP consultants and DMH staff are currently working together to develop a process for ensuring PCP in state-operated inpatient units after which they will develop a training and implementation strategy. This will occur through the winter and early spring. As these decisions and strategies will be of interest to CBFS community providers working with hospitalized clients, they will be shared at CBFS Steering committee meetings.
How are people receiving services learning about PCP?

Prior to providing the training in each sub-Area, there has been outreach to peer support staff employed by the CBFS providers and meetings with the staff from the Recovery Learning Communities to introduce them to PCP and explain the current PCP project. In two sub-Areas, several clients have been invited to the Overview training. CBFS providers are providing clients with information. The Transformation Center has been involved with planning and presenting the trainings.  There may be more formal approaches to this explored at a later time. 

Are assessments, like the MORS assessment, in conflict with Person Centered Planning?

No, assessments are tools which can be helpful for staff in identifying strengths and barriers to goals identified by the person. Assessments can be used to gauge how well the staff/team is doing in providing the supports requested by the person. They can be used to assist the program in deploying the staff in the most effective way.  Information from assessments would not negate or diminish any hopes or dreams or goals neither identified by the client nor alter the client’s person-centered plan.
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